
  

 

April 2015 

   I never thought I would become a Tar Heel!  But as of only a few weeks 

ago, March 15th, a Tar Heel, I have become.  My journey here to Saint 

Francis and Greensboro, North Carolina, has been just that, nothing less 

than a journey, not just miles traveled across interstate highways from 

Chicago to Greensboro, but a journey that I believe was  initiated by God.  
 

My ministry officially began here at Saint Francis on Wednesday, March 

18.  On that following Sunday, we celebrated the beginning of my new 

ministry here with a luncheon, or what I describe as a feast of the finest 

barbeque accompanied with all of the fixôins.  For me, the only thing that 

was missing at that lunch was my parents, who live in Suffolk, Virginia.  

How I wish they were here to witness the extravagant hospitality you 

lavished on me that day.  I look forward to the time when you will meet my 

mom and dad, brother and sister. 
 

On that next evening, March the twenty-third, I had my first vestry meeting here.  It was at 

this vestry meeting that I articulated to the vestry my ministry goals for this community of 

faith as we live together during this time of transition. 
 

I plan to use the collective years of my experience in ministry to help this faith community to 

explore and develop a deeper understanding of its call to mission.  Where is God calling us, all 

of us, to represent him in the world, locally, nationally, and even internationally?  I look 

forward to entering into this exploration of mission with you. 
 

Second, I desire to lead this congregation into a deeper and broader relationship with our 

Diocese of North Carolina and the wider Episcopal Church and the Anglican Communion.  

Our parish of Saint Francis has been blessed with many gifts and talents.  Moving forward, 

how can we use our gifts for the benefit of this Church we all have claimed as our own and 

love so dear? 
 

And third, I want us to play together.  Let us trust the Holy Spirit to lead us in laughter, joy, 

and a spirit of light hearted anticipation for what we will become during this special time we 

have been gifted to share together. 
 

Well, here I am and here we are.  And together we have been set upon a new and exciting 

journey.  May we live in the fullness of Godôs grace and blessings as we move forward. 
 

Faithfully yours, 

Fr. Milton 

THE REV. 
MILTON C. 

WILLIAMS, JR. 
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Your energy is our fuel! 

 

The engine that drives St. Francisô Outreach is our Annual Book 

Sale, and your energy is the fuel that keeps it running. Each year, 

parishionersô hard work on the sale translates directly into money 

to help sustain organizations such as Guilford Urban Ministry 

Food Bank, Step-Up Ministry, Backpack Beginnings, Clara 

House, Mobile Meals and Stop Hunger Now. Outreach also sup-

ports EYC Mission Trips and Episcopal Relief and Development 

for emergency needs in disaster areas.  

 

We need all hands on deck to make this yearôs sale a success. There are eight great days to vol-

unteer, April 18th - April 25th.  Heavy lifters will be especially needed on Saturday, April 

18th, and for cleanup on the afternoon of April 25th.  Donôt have a strong back?  We have lots of 

opportunities for you to contribute your time and talents as well!  This year, we are asking volun-

teers to contact Susan Tysinger at sgtysinger@triad.rr.com or 336-288-5590.  

 

Join the fun the night before the Book Sale with a special preview for St. Francis parishioners 

only, April 22nd, 5:00 -7:30 pm.  Shop ahead of the crowds, enjoy hors dôoeuvres and wine, and 

visit with your church friends.  Suggested donation: $8 per person.  Free child care will be pro-

vided in St. Mike's.  Please contact Vara Cox at jt.vhcox@att.net or 545-4385 or Melinda Kim-

ble at gussiesmommy@aol.com or 707-7314 to volunteer for the preview party.    

 

Look for specific days and times to volunteer in the Email Express and Announcements.  Re-

member, this is a year round effort for the garage sorters who show up twice every week in the 

baking heat and the freezing cold to sort through the enormous number of books donated at our 

Book Depository.  For their many hours of hard work to pay off, we all need to give this final 

Book Sale week our best effort! 

BO O K SA L E 
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BO O K SA L E 

Categories include: Old & Rare Å Fiction Å Books on CD 

Movie DVDs Å Science Fiction Å Nonfiction 

Childrenõs Books Å Poetry Å Art  

Health Å How-To Å Cookbooks Å Classics Å History 

3506 Lawndale Drive, Greensboro, NC, 27408 Å (336) 288-4721 Å www.stfrancisgreensboro.org 

Stock your bookcase, support your community!  

Beneficiaries of last yearôs sale included Step-up Ministry,  

Backpack Beginnings, Clara House, Food Assistance, Mobile Meals, 

Greensboro Urban Ministry Food Bank, Stop Hunger Now, and  

Episcopal Relief and Development 

Thursday, April 23, 9 am - 8 pm  

Friday, April 24, 9 am - 8 pm  

Saturday, April 25, 9 am - 1 pm (bag day: $10 per bag)  

MORE THAN 50,000 VOLUMES!  
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BO O K SA L E 

BOOK SALE VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

To make our Book Sale a success, we need the help of EVERYONE who is able and available be-

tween Saturday April 18th and Saturday April 25th! Our dedicated sorters and organizers have 

worked weekly for more than 11 months to get the merchandise ready. Now it's time for the rest of 

us to step up to the plate! 

 

Mark your calendar: 
Setup: April 18th ï 22nd 

Preview Party: 5:30-8:00 pm April 22nd 

BOOK SALE: April 23rd, 24th, and 25th  
 

Be one of the 200+ Volunteers that help make our 2015 Book Sale 

a grand success! There is a job for every level of skill or limitation. 

E-mail Susan Tysinger at sgtysinger@triad.rr.com with the time 

slot(s) that will work for you (see slots below).  

Or call 336-288-5590.    

Setïup: Day Date Time 
Saturday April 18th - Lunch provided 8:00 AM - 9:00 AM -Set up conveyors 

    
9:00 AM ï Noon - Driveway blocked by conveyer at 9AM so please park 
across the street or arrive prior to 9AM 

    Noon - 3:00 PM 

Sunday April 19th - Lunch provided After church - 2:00 PM 

Monday April 20th 9:00 AM - Noon 

    11:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Tuesday April 21st 9:00 AM - Noon 

    11:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Wednesday April 22nd 9:00 AM - Noon 

    11:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Sale: Day Date Time 
Preview Party April 22nd 5:30 PM - 8:00 PM -Cashiers only 

Thursday April 23rd 8:30 AM - 11:45 AM 

    11:30 AM - 2:45 PM 

    2:30 PM - 5:45 PM 

    5:30 PM - 8:30 PM - Includes nightly cleanup 

Friday April 24th 8:45 AM - 11:45 AM 

    11:30 AM - 2:45 PM 

    2:30 PM - 5:45 PM 

    5:30 PM - 8:30 PM - Includes nightly cleanup 

Saturday April 25th 8:45 AM - 11:45 AM 

    11:30 AM - 2:30 PM - Finish up sales, start cleanup 

    2:00 PM - 5:00 PM - Cleanup 

mailto:sgtysinger@triad.rr.com
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BO O K SA L E 

Publicity is essential to the success of the sale. Please post the Book 
Sale flyer in your neighborhood stores and schools, or share it with neigh-

bors. 

 

Let your friends know! 
Credit Cards are Accepted 

Loads of high quality books this year!  

SP R E A D T H E W O R D! 

Preview Party:  
Join the fun the night before the sale for a special book preview party for St. 

Francis Parishioners only. Shop ahead of the crowds, enjoy hors d'oeuvres 

and wine and visit with your church friends. April 22nd, 5:30-8pm. $8 per 

person.  Childcare provided. We will be signing folks up in the Courtyard 

on April 12th and April 19th between Services. 

SI P,  N I B B L E &  P E E K!   

Food donations needed: 
Our hard-working volunteers will need breakfast, lunch and dinner on 

April 23rd, 24th and 25th. Suggested donations include: tray of meats, 

fruit, veggies, sandwiches, bags of chips, 2-liter bottles of drinks. Food 

donations are greatly appreciated. Contact Bridget Maxwell at 

bridgetmmaxwell@gmail.com if you have any questions. 

FE E D T H E V O L U N T E E R S!   
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CA P I T A L PR O J E C T S UP D AT E  

On March 27th, the Capital Projects Committee along with 

Father Milton and Sr. Warden Jim Cox met with Architect John 

Kennett.  John went over the preliminary drawings one more 

time before being submitted for final design which is to be 

completed by end of May. The Civil Engineer and the 

Plumbing, Mechanical, and Electrical consultants have been out 

to survey the campus. 

 

Construction is scheduled to begin in August.  The next Capital 

Projects Committee will be in mid May. 

 

The total Capital Campaign Funds collected to date is $546,192 

 

Capital Project Committee:  Linda Allgood, Dennis Barry,  

Kris Cooke, Robert McDowell, Jim Tanner, &  

John Kennett, Architect. 

VE S T R Y HI G H L I G H T S 

Vestry Highlights for March 2015 

 

�x�� Canon Hunn will be coming to St Francis on May 31st at 9:15am and again on June 3rd at 
7:00pm to hold congregational conversations to start the search for the new Rector. 

�x�� The Vestry approved $3,000 in Outreach Funds to Sanctuary House which provides meals for 
young adults with Physical/Mental challenges. 

�x�� On June 7th we begin our summer hours.  The Church Services will be at 8:00am and 

10:00am.  On this day we will also kick off Lemonade on the Lawn and have a Parish Hot Dog 

Lunch.  Details to follow. 

�x�� Confirmation will take place on Wednesday, May 27th at 7:00pm at St Francis.  Everyone plan 

on coming out to support our confirmands.  


